
Town of Mendon 

Board of Health 

18 Main St. Mendon 

Minutes for  

November 7, 2018 
 

Andy Fiske, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Alan Greenberg Vice Chairman Tom Fichtner - BOH Member  

 

Location – Board of Health Office– 18 Main Street, Mendon, MA 01756 

 

The Board held a Public Hearing regarding the ability of Title V Inspectors performing repairs to 

the systems they inspect.  The hearing was posted twice in the legal section of the Milford Daily 

News.  (Please see a copy below of the copy of advertisement).  No one in attendance was there 

to speak on the matter.  Alan made a motion to approve the proposed addition to the Title V 

Regulations.  (See copy attached below) Tom seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  Motion 

carried.  This regulation takes effect immediately.   

 

 

44 Taft Avenue – Fred Lapham of Shea Engineering came before the Board.  He came to the 

Board with the following request 

 

• Reduction in the separation distance between leach system and septic tank location and 

property line (7’ requested septic tank, pump chamber and leach system) 

• Reduction in the separation distance between Leach System location and Private Water 

Supply Wells (51’ and 71’ requested) 

 

There was a discussion about the properties number of bedrooms.  The owner agrees that it is a 

three-bedroom home.  Fred submitted a letter from the property owner.  The Board did receive a 

memo from Tom Ryder with his approval. 

 

Tom F. made a motion approving the request, which would include adding a three-bedroom 

Deed Restriction that must be filed with the Worcester Registry of Deeds prior to the installation 

of the septic system.  Alan seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  Motion carried. 

 

46 Washington Street - Fred Lapham of Shea Engineering came before the Board.  He came to 

the Board for an additional request.  The Local-Upgrade request was to use a sieve analysis as a 

substitute for a perc test.  Tom Ryder (BOH Engineer) sent an email with his approval to proceed 

(email attached).  Alan made a motion to approve the request.  Tom seconds the motion.  All 

members agreed.  Motion carried.   

 

Missy talked to the Board about changing the timing of the trash bills for fiscal year 2020.  

Instead of mailing the trash bills for June 1st, they would be mailed out around May 15th.  The 



second half bills would be mailed out November 15th instead of December 1st.  The Board did 

not have a problem with the change and approved. 

 

Board of Health Meeting times will change for the winter.  Instead of starting at 7:00 p.m. they 

will start at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Missy informed the Board that Republic Services completed their contractual obligations to the 

Town.  There is an article on the Special Town Meeting to pay the bill.  Missy told the Board she 

will let Town Administrator Kim Newman know that it is okay to pay the bill. 

 

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Tom seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Approved December 20, 2018 





 



 

 
  



 


